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STODBNT GOVBRNNBNT NINOTBS 
November 30, 1993 

I. ROLL CALL: Kim Harper, Bryan Walsh, Keely Bethel, Erik Whynot, Tom 
Burke, Kerrie Carnes and Scott Ross were absent. Craig Colby and 
Maegen Moore were excused. 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF NQVEMBER 23. 1993: The Minutes were approved 
with two clarifications. 

III. PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Ted Christ 
A . Cable Committee: Ted Christ 

1. I have received information about the Federal Cable 
Regulations from Representative John Olver . I am 
in the process of reviewing this information . I have 
also put a call into Steve O'Neill from Continental 
Cablevision and am waiting to hear back from him. 

B. Conference Selection Committee : No Report 
C . Constitution Committee : No Report 
D. I need two students representatives for the Affirmative Action 

Advisory Committee. Their charge will be to review personnel 
selection processes to ensure fairness. 

E. With respect to the numerous fire alarms. A monetary reward of 
$1,000 will be given to any student leading to the conviction of 
an offender. SGA is slated to contribute part of the money for this 
reward. Do you feel that SGA should be funding this reward or 
should the school be funding it entirely? Currently, $500.00 will 
from the Facilities and Operations Department, $250 . 00 from 
Residential Life and $250 . 00 from SGA. 

F . SGA will be conducting a Survey through Steve Dailey in order to 
evaluate the feelings of students regarding the proposed Health and 
Wellness Center . We are hoping that the results will provide us 
with a reference of how the student body is feeling about this 
issue. 

G. I called the Division of Capital Planning in Boston in order to get 
a copy of the report on the inspection conducted in Ely. I want 
to be better informed about what areas are in violation and need 
capital funds to be repaired/replaced. During a meeting, Curt Robie 
told me the school could possibly be in danger of being closed down 
if we do not correct certain violations of state building codes. 

H. Dr. Martin is working with me to get syllabuses in the Library for 
student reference use. He said that we will have them in the 
Library by the end of next semester. 

I . I will be attending the Long Range Planning Committee Meeting on 
December 8 to discuss space reallocation in Ely. 

J . Student Faculty Reviews will most likely be conducted this semester . 
I will be meeting with the committee tonight to finalize details . 

The President's Report was accepted. 

IV . VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT- STUDENT LIFE: Steve Dailey 
A. Student Life Advisory Committee : Steve Dailey 

1 . Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, SLAC did not meet but will 
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will on December 1 at 5:30p.m. in Ely 232. 
2. Curt Robie notified me that due to the Proposal submitted by 

Brian Person, the waste removal pick up will begin at 8:00 
a.m. and not 6:00 a.m. 

3. Steve Dailey recognized Dave Gallagher who said that he is 
still waiting to bear from Steve O'Neill from Continental 
Cablevision regarding Cable Guides being delivered to 
residents at WSC. 

4. Residential Life is still reviewing both the Sign In Policy 
Proposal and the results of the Fire Door Survey. Hopefully, 
they will respond within the next week in order for these 
issues to be finalized. 

5. Hall Councils and the Commuter Council will receive a survey 
asking questions about the proposed Health and Wellness 
Center. They will be asked to have students respond to these 
questions: 

a. Kevin Cross - Has the Administration talked about moving 
the Owl's Nest to another location? 
Ted Christ - As of now, the Trustees have not passed 
anything. The Administration knows that students would 
prefer not to remove any bar off campus. We have dis­
cussed with Dr. Applbaum the possibilities of moving 
the bar somewhere else. There are not final details. 
When something happens, we will let you know. 
Dave Gallagher - Long Range Planning has received a 
letter from Dr. Fantasia with a proposal to turn the 
Owl's Nest into a Health and Wellness Center. We will 
be discussing this at our next meeting. 

B. Student Life Committee: Steve Dailey 
1. The Student Life Committee will meet on December 13 at 

4:30 p.m. in Ely 242. 
C. Parking Control Board: Todd Dorman 

1. PCB will meet on December 3 at 2:30 p.m. in Ely 232. 
D. Alcohol Review Board: Johanna MacAllister 

1. ARB recommended approval for the Class of 1994's Countdown '94 
and the Accounting Club's annual Practioners Dinner. 

2. Vice President Mazza will be attending the Alcohol Review 
Board Meeting which will be held on December 6 at 3:30 p.m. 
in Ely 232. 

E. Health Committee: Kristin McQueston 
1. The Health Committee will meet on December 6 at 4:00 p.m. in 

Health Services. 
F. Food Services Committee: Kim Shea 

2. The Food Services Committee will meet on December 2 at 4:00 
p.m. in the Private Dining Room: 

a. Ted Christ - Representatives from Sodexho will be at 
Senate on December 14 to answer questions regarding 
the upcoming Food Services Contract 

G. Neighborhood Association Committee: Melissa Reilly 
1. NAC will be selling Brightside Angels in the Campus Center 
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Lobby on December 1 and 2 from 1:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Paper 
Angel Ornaments are $1.00 and Chocolate Angels are $1.50: 

a. Amy Corcoran - What are the Brightside Angels? 
Melissa Reilly - The Brightside Angels are sold at 
Christmas to support the Brightside Home for Children. 

2. A Reporter from the Westfield Evening News is interested in 
interviewing NAC and they will also be attending our 
Neighbor/Holiday Social which will be held on December 8. 

3. The Neighborhood Association Committee will meet on December 1 
at 4:00p.m. in the SGA Room. 

H. Student Affairs Committee: Mark Bousquet 
1. The Student Affairs Committee will meet on December 1 at 

3:30 p.m. in Ely 233. 

The Vice President's Report - Student Life was accepted. 

V. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT - PROGRAMMING: Yvette Edwards 
A. Substance Abuse Awareness Committee: Jim Godfrey 

1. Upcoming Events: 
December 9 

SAAC sponsored "All Nighter• 7:00 p.m. Popcorn and Soda 
February 9 

SAAC will sponsor Speakers 
7:00 p.m. in a location TBA 

2. SAAC is looking into the possibility of having an AA Support 
Group on campus: 

a. Chris Sault - Will these meetings be open or closed? 
Jim Godfrey - Chances are they will be closed. 

b. Lori Potter - What about students who are caught on 
campus abusing alcohol? Will they use this as part 
of their treatment? 
Tom Stewart - Point of Lgformation: Students who are 
caught abusing alcohol of campus have to see the 
Substance Abuse Councilor. 

c. Laura Macw.hinnie - Would this be considered as a 
replacement in going to a professional? 
Jim Godfrey - This would be a professional setting. 
The student who would run this is qualified. It would 
be the same setting as the AA meeting conducted 
downtown. 

2. This Week: 

Dr. Robert 

Wednesday 
Theme Talk 3:30 p.m. Scanlon Living Room 

Brown "WSC- Tbe Beginning of Women's Higher Education:• 
a. Amy Corcoran - Are the Theme Talks taped? If not, 

you could work with Liz Preston's TVl Class. They 
need outside credits for that Class. 

Thursday 
Pizza Night 5:00 p.m. $2.00 For All You Can Eat 

Club 21 Owl's Nest 8:00 p.m. 
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Saturday 
New York Bus Trip 

Tickets at the Teller Window $18.00 Students/$20.00 Guests 
Sunday 

Sunday Night Flicks 8:00 p.m. 
Catch 22/Maltese Falcon 

3 . pates to Remember: 
December 11 

Wild Video Dance Party 
9 : 00 p.m. in the Scanlon Banquet Hall 

It's for a good cause ! !! $2 . 00 or 2 canned goods!!! 
pecember 13 

Faculty/Student Coffee House 
3 : 30 p . m. Ely Main Lounge 

Josh Wbite. Jr. will be performing 
Please invite your favorite faculty member!!! 

4 . The Campus Activities Board meets on Wednesday afternoons at 
4:00p.m. in the Third World Room. 

The Vice President's Report - Programming was accepted . 

VI . TREASURER'S REPORT: Jen Salman/Erin Griffith 
A. Finance Committee: Jen Salmon 

1. Jen Salmon moved that SGA allocate $1,483.00 to the Art Club 
for the 1994 NAEA (National Art Education Association) Annual 
Convention: 

a . Karen McManus - How did the Finance Committee vote on 
this? 
Jen Salmon - Unanimous. 

b. Dan Szenda - Could you please explain what you will do 
at this Conference? 
Bee~ Eaton - We have twelve members that want to go . 
The trip will be a series of workshops on new ideas 
to use in the Classroom, Classroom Management, as well 
as seeing new materials that are coming out. Every 
Professor I have worked with highly recommends it and 
because this Conference is held in different parts of 
the country, this is a rare opportunity for us . 

c. Amy Corcoran - How will you choose the twelve students 
who will go? 
Bee~ Eaton - It is open to everybody and all twelve 
members of our Club want to go. 

The Motion was accepted. 
2 . I move that SGA set aside the amount of $250 . 00 to help 

finance part of the $1,000.00 reward which will be offered to 
any student who identifies a student to pulls a fire alarm and 
is convicted of the offense. 
The Motion was accepted. 

3. Amy Corcoran- How much money has been allocated from the 
Club Account so far? 
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Jen Salmon- We have allocated approximately $12 , 000 -
$13,000 and $22,000 was set aside in addition to the rollover . 

4. Ted Christ - Are you making any suggestions as to other forms 
of transportation clubs can take instead of the vans? 
Jen Salmon - Clubs can rent a care or a van and they can ask 
for half of the money. As of now, no department on campus has 
money in their budget for a new van. 

5. The Finance Committee meets on Monday evenings at 6:00 p.m. 
in the SGA Room . 

The Treasurer's Report was accepted . 

VII. SECRETARY'S REPORT : Kelly O 'Neill/Mi chelle Costa 
A. Election Committee : No Report 
B. Publicity Committee: No Report 
C. Jim Godfrey has been removed from Senate due to absences . 
D. Anyone interested in the Executive Council position of Assistant 

Secretary, please see Kelly O'Neill or Ted Christ. Applications 
are due by December 3. 

The Secretary's Report was accepted. 

VIII . BOARD OF TRUSTEES' REPORT: Dan Szenda 
A. All College Committee: No Report 
B. Aca demic Policies Committee : B~an Walsh 

1 . The Academic Poli cies Committee will meet on December 2 at 
3 : 30 p . m. in Wilson 114 . 

c . Curriculum Commi ttee : Dave Kroon 
1 . The Committee approved the diversity requirement as follows: 

Diversity Requirement 
The goals of the diversity requirement are to help students 

understand and appreciate the similarities and differences 
among humans and to explain the nature of civil and human 
rights. 

Two diversity courses would be required of all students . 
Standard: The first category of courses would have as 

their major content, or relate in a significant way to, civil 
and human rights issues in the United States. The second 
category would include courses which help students to under­
stand the complexities and the interdependence of our global 
community. 

Specific goals of such courses might include : 
a . analysis of public policy issues , e . g . , gender bias, 

racism, censorship, poverty, and other civil and 
human rights problems; 

b. identification of the historical roots of 
contemporary issues ; 

c. understanding of cultural aspects of public policy 
and global issues; 

d. discussion, orally and in writing, of alternative 
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viewpoints on these issues; 
e. identification and evaluation of possible courses of 

action toward resolving these issues (wording here 
proposed by Carabetta and Tatum) . 

2. Amy Corcoran - Are these courses available now at WSC or are 
they going to be instituted? Second, who are they going to 
get to teach these courses? It seems that we have a shortage 
of professors for the courses we need now. Third, would 
these courses be in addition to everything we have to take 
now? Will this be included in the double-dipping? 
Dave Kroon - Some o f the courses are currently here . The rest 
would be prepared by individual departments and then submitted 
t o Curriculum. They would approve o r disapprove of them 
falling into this category. Second, as far as faculty, there 
are several qualified to teach these courses . Additional 
faculty may come from courses they may be eliminated . Assuming 
that douple-dipping is approved, there will be some double­
dipping. 

3. Dan Szenda- What level are these courses? 
Dave Kroon - That is not specified . That would be determined 
by the Committee or the department. 

4. Chris Sault - Do you have materials for these courses? i.e . , 
movies. 
Ted Christ - Point of Information - Usually a syllabus and 
a course is designed before they buy materials. 

5. The Curriculum Committee will meet on December 2 at 3 : 35 p.m. 
in Wilson 412. 

D. Long Range Planning : No Report 
E . The Board of Trustees will meet on December 6 in the Scanlon Living. 

There are several action items from the Personnel Committee: 
Appointment - Administration - (Effective 12/7/93/Ending 8/31/94) 

William Thompson/Staff Associate - Academic Coordinator 
Reappointments - Faculty/Librarians (Second Year 1994/95 Academic Year) 

Elizabeth Fitzpatrick/Library Associate - Library 
Bruno Gralla/Assistant Professor - Economics/Business Administration 

Nomazengele Mangaliso/Assistant Professor - Sociology and Social Science 
Joan Menta/Assistant Professor - English 

Arthur Messier/Associate Librarian - Library 
Marjean Purinton/Assistant Professor - English 

Kathryn Sullivan/Assistant Professor - Business Administration 
Philip Zampini/Associate Professor - Political Science 
Change in Title - Administration (No Change in Salary) 

Nick Wojtowicz/Assistant Treasurer 
Resignation - Librarian (Effective 12/3/93) 

Jeannine Uppgard 
Retirement - Faculty (Effective 5/31/94) 
Martha Van Allen/Professor - M.S.S.L.S. 

Reappointment - Athletic Coach (1993/94 Academic Year) 
Donna Heinel/Assistant Coach - Swimming 

a. Tricia Rocco - How are these faculty selected for tenure? 
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Dan Szenda - They go through a Search Committee first to 
get their initial appointment. Then it is a set number of 
years before they get the tenure. I believe that it is a 
minimum of seven. 

b. Tricia Rocco - If students feel strongly about a certain 
Professor, how can they go about expressing it? 
Dan Szenda - The first step is to write a letter to 
Academic Affairs. If you have any concerns about the 
people on the list, I hope you would give them to me and 
I will bring them up in the meeting. It is very important 
that I be your voice in the matter. 

c. Dave Gallagher - Does the Board of Trustees take the 
Faculty Evaluations currently done into consideration and 
does it play any factor at all in whether they get tenure 
or tenure track? 
Dan Szenda - Yes and No . It is factored in but I don't see 
it as a large factor in the whole process. 
Dave Gallagher - So then basically the Faculty Evaluations 
which are done have no point. 
Dan Szenda - I wouldn't say absolutely no . I'm not trying 
to put too much emphasis on what is actually given. That 
may be largely due to the Evaluation itself. 
Ted Christ - They do play a part; we just don't know how 
much of a part . That's why we're working on new Faculty 
Evaluations. 

d. B~an Walsh - Where is that meeting? 
Dan Szenda - In the President's Board Room. If anyone is 
interested in going to sit in on it, see me at 5:00 p.m. 
on December 6. 

There will also be a report given by Vice President Garvey 
regarding the goals and objectives of the Office of Institutional 
Advancement . 

F. The Student Advisory Council (SAC) to the Higher Education 
Coordinating Council (HECC) will meet at Mass Art on December 2 . 
We will be receiving a report of Capital Planning and Budget Process 
from Jack Whitaker and former Interim Chancellor Peter Mitchell. It 
probably could be viewed as an attempt to sell Governor Weld and 
Secretary Robertson's plan for the next five years. 

G. The Administration and Finance Committee of HECC will meet on 
December 7. 

The Board of Trustees' Report was accepted. 

IX. BOARD OF GOYEBNORS' REPORT: Laura Macw.hinnie 
A. The Board of Governors' is aiming to submit a Proposal stating its 

position on the Wellness Center issue within the next two weeks : 
1 . Ted Christ - The issue from my point of view is the Wellness 

Center. Another option is the Scanlon Activities Room. We 
could put all our equipment we have now and use some Student 
Government funds and make a nice facility down there or we 



0 

0 

0 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT MINUTES 
November 30, 1993 
Page Eight 

could tack on an additional $40.00 to the student's fees on 
top of other additional fees to put the Wellness Center in 
the Owl's Nest. 

2. Kevin Cross - People could work out in Scanlon and shower back 
in their Residence Halls. 
Laura Macw.hinnie - We're trying to create a Wellness Center. 
Ted's proposition is for a room with weight equipment. That's 
not a Wellness Center. It is not an option to put it in the 
Scanlon Activities Room. It needs to be supervised and there 
needs to be a shower. 

3. AmY Corcoran - In addition to the extra fee added to the bill, 
will there be an additional fee to use the Wellness Center? 
Laura Macw.hinnie - It is proposed, at least by my Board, that 
the increase in the Trust Fund is the only thing that you'll 
be paying. That will allow you to use the facility. You 
would not have to buy a membership to a gym. 

4. Chris Sault - Noteveryone wants to use a Health and Wellness 
Center. It's just like cable, not everyone wants to watch TV. 
If it's so easy to tack this fee onto our bill, then why 
don't we have cable? 
Laura Macw.hinnie - Keep in mind that $40.00 is just a random 
number. It is not finalized . We've been polling a lot of 
people and the majority of those people have a gym membership. 
The majority of students are athletes. They work out. We're 
trying to find out how many people want it and how many don't. 

5. Steve Pratt - You said a lot of people have expressed interest 
in the Wellness Center because they go off campus to work out. 
It would seem to me that as many people, or more, go off 
campus to drink. That would seem to be a reason not to get 
rid of the Owl's Nest. Is there any way that we can inform 
students of what's going to happen? 
Laura Macw.hinnie - There are a lot of people who drink off 
campus because the majority may be underage and can't get 
into the Owl's Nest. The Owl's Nest is offering cheaper 
beer. What the Wellness Center would end up doing if offering 
a Wellness Center at a cheaper cost than what you're paying 
at an off campus place. 

6. Karen McManus - We already have a lot of fees coming up. Can 
your Board keep in mind that we have intramural aerobics, we 
have a swimming pool and a racquetball court. I think we 
should put the gym in Scanlon. They don't have to all be in 
one location. 
Laura Macw.hinnie - We are taking the fee into consideration. 
We won't make that decision until everyone is going to benefit 
from it and the fact that everyone is going to have to 
sacrifice monetarily, we're going to be very cautious of 
that. 

7. Dave Gallagher- Keep in mind that if this fee is assessed, 
eventually they are going to hit us for half of the $14.5 
million. If this sets a precedence, they will say that 
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they accepted $40.00 for a Wellness Center, lets assess them 
$7.5 million for a new building. Let's keep that in mind! 

8 . Andy Johnson - We have absolutely no intention of putting 
through a fee increase for students until we come down here 
and make a proposal to SGA. If you people do not accept the 
proposal, then I strongly doubt it will go anywhere. The 
Campus Center has never put through a fee increase that the 
SGA has not supported. 

9 . Dan Szenda - Who is on the Owl's Nest Committee? 
Suzy Cook - Andrea Wynn, Shelley Ryan, Karen Kirby, Christina 
Meriano and myself. 
Dan Szenda - With a new contract in the works for Food 
Services, we have to examine what can be offered, variety 
of beverages, hours of service, over and under events, etc. 
What we need to do is to make sure that issue isn't at all 
sidestepped. 

10. Laura MacWhinnie - The Committee is still dealing with present 
issues. They are not going to neglect the Owl's Nest. I've 
talked to Andy about changing the hours and starting next 
semester they will be trying 9 : 00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. 

B . There will be a mandatory Board of Governors Meeting on December 6 
at 4:30 p.m. in Ely 232. 

The Board of Governors' Report was accepted. 

X. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A. Bookstore Committee: No Report 
B. Rules and Regulations Committee: Dave Gallagher 

1. Rules and Regulations will meet on December 2 to review 
funding distinctions as well as draw up a guide on how to 
make a good club constitution . 

C. Exchange Committee: No Report 
D. Athletic Council: No Report 

The Rules and Regulations Report was accepted. 

XI. ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A. Affirmative Action Advisory Committee : No Report 
B. Bookstore Operations Advisory Committee: No Report 
c. Campus Sign Advisory Committee: No Report 
D. Computer Advisory Committee: No Report 
E . Food Seryices Advisory Committee: No Report 
F. Human Relations Advisory Committee: Laura MacWhinnie 

1. We are coordinating a plan of action to interview random 
individuals in an attempt to assess the progress of the 
Human Relations Advisory Committee. 

2 . Celebrations Week 1993: 
December 6 

International Coffeehouse 
(WSC performers, food and coffee!) 
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Ely Main Lounge 
7:00 - 9 : 00p.m. 

pecember 7 
Kwanzaa Celebration with Naomi Wbite 

Ely Main Lounge 
3:00 - 4:00 p.m . 

(Join in the spirit of the se~son!) 
pecember 8 

Chanukah Celebration and Dinner with Sue Salzman and Naomi LeFever 
Private Dining Room 

(By reservation only! Seating is limited) 
December 9 

A Native American Celebration with Mrs. Whynot 
Ely Main Lounge 
3:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

A!m 
A Taste of the World '93 

(Food provided by ~rea restaur~nts) 
5:30 - 7 : 00 p.m . Owl's Nest 

TRY SOMETHING NEW! 
3. The Human Relations Advisory Committee will meet on 

December 13 at 3 : 30 p.m. in the Ely Main Lounge. 
G. Registration Adyisory Committee: Steve Pratt 

1. If anyone is interested in attending a meeting, we meet 
on Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. 

H. Substance Advisory committee: Trici~ Rocco 
1. SAC met today to discuss the Alcohol Polic y . We are also 

trying to establish a new meeting time. It seems that the 
present time is difficult for student class schedules : 

a . Ted Christ - This is the committee that will decide all 
of the Alcohol Policies on campus. 
Tricia Rocco - We meet every Tuesday at 3 : 30 p . m. in 
President's Board Room. We will meet over break for 
one five hour session. If you would like to be on this 
committee, please see me. 

2. The Substance Advisory Committee wi ll meet on December 14 at 
3 : 30 p . m. in the President's Board Room. 

I. Student Retention Adyisory Committee: No Report 

The Advisory Committee Reports were accepted. 

XII. COMMUTER COUNCIL. THIRP WORLD. CLASSES AND HALLS: 
A. Commuter Council: No Report 
B. Tbird World: No Report 
C. Senior Class : Johanna MacAllister 

1. Our Countdown '94 at Gabby's went over well. We made $42 0.00. 
I know that a few students were upset by the restrictions 
which occurred during the evening . I would like to apologize 
for that but at that point it was out of our hands. 

2 . Letters to Seniors will be mailed this week regarding Senior 
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Week. If you have any ideas, please drop them off. 
3 . Spring Break trip deposits of $75.00 are due by December 30. 

Checks made out to the Class of 1994 can be paid at the 
Teller Window. 

4. We have met twice during the past week to discuss our 
Graduation Speaker list. We have submitted the list of our 
top twelve speakers to Dr. Martin . 

5 . The next Countdown '94 will be held on December 9 in the Owl's 
Nest. We changed the time from 7:00 - 11:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
to midnight. We will be having·another band. 

6 . There are 179 days until Graduation! 
D. Junior Class : Chris Sault 

1. Tickets for the Winter White Stag are on sale! We have 
300 left and you can get tickets at the Teller Window as 
well as at the door. 

2. Plans are underway for the Class of '94 Party. 
3. The Class of 1995 will meet on December 6 at 9:30 p.m. at 

Davie's Pizza . 
E. Sophomore Class: No Report 
F . Fresbman Class : No Report 
G. Apartment Complex: Mark Bousquet 

1. Mark Bousquet moved that SGA accept the resignation of Keely 
Bethel as a Representative to Senate from the Apartment 
Complex. The Motion was accepted. 

2. We will be having Snack Nights during finals week. More 
details to follow. 

3. The Apartment Hall Council will meet on December 1 at 
6:30 p.m. in Apartment 3B2 

H. Courtney Hall: No Report 
I. Davis Hall: Ted Christ 

1 . Ted Christ moved that SGA accept the resignation of Tom 
Burke as a Representative to Senate from Davis Hall. The 
Motion was accepted. 

J. Dickinson Hall : Cynthia Pucillo 
1. We will be having candy canes for our Candy-Sale on December 

5 - 9. 
2. We discussed having a 24 hour quiet period during final exams. 
3 . It cost $133.00 for our two video cassette players to be 

fixed. 
4. The Dickinson Hall Council will meet on December 6 at 

9:00 p.m. in the Dickinson Hall Council Room. 
K. Lammers Hall : No Report 
L. Scanlon Hall: Janice Murphy 

1. Scanlon Hall will have study breaks in the Scanlon Living 
Room on December 16, 19 and 20 from 9:00 - 10:00 p.m. We 
will be calling Sodexho's to order food. 

2. We purchased one broom and one mop for the residents in the 
hall to borrow. 

3. Our Newsletter for December will be in mailboxes on Monday. 
4. Scanlon Hall Council will meet on December 6 at 9:00 p . m. 
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in the Hall Council Room. 

The Class and Hall Reports were accepted. 

XIII. UNfiNISHED BUSINESS: None 

XIV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Kevin Cross moved to open New Business. The Motion was accepted. 

Kevin spoke about the Senior Class event that was held at Gabby's 
on November 23. He advised the other classes to get the full 
details from any off campus bar they deal with before scheduling 
an event: 

1. Laura MacWhinnie - The Class of 1994 made a business 
transaction concerning money and did not have a contract. 
Johanna MacAllister - We did not rent out Gabby's. It was 
kind of a favor . It was more of a friendly contract. 

2. Tom Stewart - This is the second problem that we have had 
with Gabby's. I would caution other classes that want to 
go there to look elsewhere. 

B. Jen Salmon moved that SGA allocate $1,298.00 to the Boxing Club 
for their Coach's fee and new equipment: 

1 . Steve Dailey - What do you plan on doing to secure the 
equipment? 
Stephen King - We've obtained a chest and lock so everything 
can be locked . 

2. Jen SaLmon - The Finance Committee put a stipulation on the 
proposal that the equipment now has to be locked and I also 
asked for documentation from Public Safety that a report was 
filed for the stolen equipment and that they looked into it. 

3 . Ted Christ - Can you explain the circumstances under which 
the equipment was stolen? 
Stephen King - Juniper Park took away the ring we used to 
train in and they took away our storage closet and stored it 
under the stage. 

4. Lori Potter- Why isn't Juniper Park doing some sort of 
compensation? 
Stephen King - Everyone is blaming everyone else . 

The Motion was accepted . Kevin Cross moved to close New Business . 
The Motion was accepted. 

XV. ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
A. Karen McManus - Pre-Law Club will meet on December 2 at 3:00 p.m. 

on the second floor of the Library. 
B . Dan Szenda - Anyone interested in attending the meeting at Mass Art, 

please meet in the SGA Room at 2:00 p . m. 
C. Kristin McQueston - Health Committee will meet on December 6 at 

4:00 p . m. in Health Services. 
D. Tricia Rocco - Substance Advisory Council will meet on December 14 

at 3:30p.m. in the President's Board Room . We need more student 
representatives! 



0 

0 

0 

STUDBNT GOVBRNMBNT MINUTBS 
November 30, 1993 
Page Thirteen 

E. Dave Gallagher- Long Range Planning will be discussing the Owl's 
Nest on December 8 at 3:30 p.m. in Ely 307. 

F. Ted Christ - I need to meet with the members of the Faculty 
Evaluation Committee after SGA . We will not be bringing the 
procedure before the Legislature so if you're interested, spend 
a few minutes with us now. 

G. Ted Christ - December 14 will be o ur last SGA Meeting for the 
semester. 

XVI. ROLL CALL: Kim Harper, Kerrie Carnes and Scott Ross were absent. 
Erik Whynot sent an alternate . Craig Colby was excused. 

XVII . AQJOURNMENT: The Meeting was adj ourned at 7 : 06p . m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kelly M. O'Neill 
secretary 

Michelle A. Costa 
Assistant Secretary 

KMO/MAC/bh 

cc: Peter Mazza 
Peg Civello 
Daryl Hendery 
Jon Conlogue 
George Sicaras 
Andy Johnson 
Kathi Bradford 
Dr. Hanrahan 
Tom Stewart 
Adrene Adams 
Maureen McCartney 
Pat Rix 
Dorothy Phelps 
William Freeman 
Edna Wilander 
Paul Bogan 
Sue Basque 
Joan Fuller 
Chris Mongeon 
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TO: Senate Finance Committee 

FROM: Rebecca Eaton, Art Club Vice-President 

RE: 1994 NAEA Convention 

Introduction: 

The 1994 National Art Education Association Convention, 
held in Baltimore Maryland, is a chance for art education 
students to be exposed to, and learn about, new and creative 
teachin~ methods and ideas. It is also openin~ doors for us 
by introducin~ us to teachers and other contacts which could 
lead to job opportunities from across the country. We 
haven't been able to ~o in the past and we won't be able to 
~o in the future because of the distances. This is the first 
year that the conference has been within driving distance. 

We are currently in the process of plannin~ fund 
raisers. We have filled two busses for our trip to New York 
City and we are plannin~ more fund raisers for the sprin~ 
semester. The members of the art club are working very hard 
because they believe this is a worthy cause, however, the 
senates' help will still be needed. 

We are also workin~ hard because we have to earn back 
$150.00 that was lost due to the error of the business 
office. 

EXPENSES: 

HOTEL: 
Hyatt Regency at $149.00 per quad. per night 
3 rooms needed for 12 people for 4 nights 
(3 X 149.00 : 447.00 X 4 : $1788.00) 
Request from Senate $899.00 

TRANSPORTATION: 
1 15 passenger school van 
approximately 330 miles (one way) 
(330 x .30 = $99.00 one way) 
tolls estimated: $10.00 
Request from Senate $101.00 

REGISTRATION/SEMINAR FEES: 
$20.00 per person X 12 people = $240.00 
Request from Senate $240.00 

FOOD: 
4 nights X $5 per person/night X 12 people = $240.00 
Request from Senate $240.00 

TOTAL REQUESTED FROM SENATE = $1,483.00 
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